
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  June 6, 2016      
 
RE:  1000 17th Street (Administrative Hearing)  
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
On August 14, 2015, a complaint was received regarding the removal of a 
Frangipani tree at 1000 17th Street.  Research and a site inspection 
indicated that a frangipani tree greater than 4 inches diameter had been 
removed and that a tree removal permit had not been issued for the 
property.  Review of Monroe County property appraiser’s records indicated 
that the property owner was from out of town, therefore, a warning letter 
was sent requesting a discussion of the issue. 
 
On September 16, 2015, a letter was received from Rabbi Wolkenfeld 
representing the property owners, Child Life Society. An e-mail was then 
sent to Rabbi Wolkenfeld requesting additional information.  No response 
was received. 
 
On May 11, 2016, an application was submitted to demolish an existing 
pool and construct a new pool with decking at 1000 17th Street.  This 
application was processed through the simultaneous plan review. The Urban 
Forestry Manager rejected processing of the application due to the 
unauthorized removal of the frangipani tree that had not yet been resolved.  
Rabbi Wolkenfeld initiated contact with the Urban Forestry Manager and 
agreed to an appearance at the Tree Commission meeting to resolve the 
tree removal issue.      
 
At the initial inspection of the property in August 2015, all that remained of 
the frangipani tree was a stump that was covered by dirt and a garbage 
bag.  Information regarding the frangipani tree was collected through 
Google earth street view photos dated 2011 and show a large, multi-
trunked tree, with an estimate diameter of 18-20 inches.   
 
































